
I am emailing to express my concerns having seen the draft Deconstruction and 
Construction Management Plan (“DCMP”) for the proposed Great Ormond Street 
Children's Hospital development 

 

On 3rd February this year I submitted my written submission explaining why I 
opposed the plan. I also emailed my concerns again on 16th February when it was 
confirmed the planning application had been approved. 

 

Now I have read the draft DCMP and my concerns are greater still. I will repeat some 
of the points I have raised before. 

 

I have lived in Camden for over 20 years and had thought that Camden council had the best 

interests of its residents at heart. It now appears to me that this is not the case. 

A building has been approved that contravenes your own development rules and treats with 

utter contempt the local residents and businesses. Are Great Ormond Street Hospital aware of 

just how far they have eroded the good will of their neighbours and how much further that 

will be damaged as the works commence and run for years? The community feel their 

concerns have been ignored and that alternative options were never properly discussed or 

explored. 

  

Now the DCMP outlines a deeply flawed plan that runs the risk of endangering lives and at 

best creating a miserable, almost unliveable environment for what has been a vibrant and 

special part of London and of Camden. 

  

I cannot express my concerns strongly enough. 

  

Yours faithfully 

  

Julian Thomas 


